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NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
The 51st Annual General Meeting of the Harvard Club of Australia will be held on Thursday October 
16 2014 at Level 16, 126 Philip Street Sydney, commencing at 6.30 pm. 
 

Agenda 

1. Confirmation of Minutes 

51st Annual General Meeting of the Harvard Club of Australia was held on Thursday, 26 September 
2013 at the Union Universities and Schools Club, Sydney.    
 
2. President’s Report  

 
3. Approval of Annual Financial Statements 

Approval of the Financial Statements for the Club for the year ended 31 December 2013. 

4. Election of Auditors 

The HCA’s Group Auditors is Quest Chartered Accountants we offer to reappoint them to act again 

as auditors in the next Financial Year 

5. Constitutional amendment 

Proposal to amend Clause V of the constitution to add, at the end of the clause:  
 
The office of President may be occupied by two individuals who will, in such circumstance, both 
serve as President for the term of their appointment.  
 
Consistent with Clause XXIII, this amendment must be notified to members not less than 21 days 

before the meeting and must be sanctioned by two-thirds of members present and voting in 
person, subject to at least 20 members voting on the occasion. 

6. Election of Executive Office Bearers 

The Constitution provides that Executive Office Bearers retire at each Annual General Meeting 
(AGM) and can only hold that same office for two years. The President noted that one qualifying 
nominee for each vacant position had lodged a nomination at the date of printing: 

Co-Presidents:  Naomi Flutter MPP'98 & Lisa George MPP’06  

Vice President:  Justin Greiner MBA’00 
Secretary:   Joanna Marsh AB’03 
Treasurer:   Charles Graham MBA‘01 

7. Election of Councillors 

Under the Constitution, three Council positions fall vacant at each AGM, being those held by 
Councillors longest in office since last elected. If more than three are equal in term, then those to 
retire shall be determined by lot. 

Retiring Councillors: Richard Broinowski MPA’78, Tony Thirlwell OAM AMP’98, Peter Hasko, PMD’93. 
 

The following Councillors can continue in office: Charles Graham MBA’01’.  Scoti Albrecht WP’04, 
Aaron Patrick MPP’04, Joanna Marsh AB’03, Leila Morsy EdD’11 Ted Blamey MBA’70, Chris Smith 
MBA’77 

Additional Councillors Lucinda Glover MPA’12, Elizabeth Carr MPA’04, Yu Zhang LLM'10 and 

Kimberly Everett MUP'98, Luke Woodward MBP’97.  

Chapter Councillors David Henderson MBA'89 [Qld], and Harley Hooper OPM’87 [SA] continue in 
office 

8. General Business 

By order of the Council, 

 

Lisa George 
Honorary Secretary 

 
 



Minutes of the 51st Annual General Meeting of the Harvard Club of Australia     

 
Minutes of the Fifty First Annual General Meeting of the Harvard Club of Australia held at 6.45pm, 
Thursday, 26 September 2013 at the Union Universities and Schools Club, Sydney  
 
Present:  
The total attendance was 73 consisting of Councillors, Members and Club Guests.  

Australia Address: 
The 2013 Annual General Meeting and Australia Address was delivered by Special Guest Speaker 
Chris Cuffe. Chris has more than 25 years’ experience in building successful wealth management 
practices, most notably at Colonial First State which he joined in 1988. Chris is now involved in a 
portfolio of activities including a number of directorships, managing public and private 
investments, and in various roles assisting the not-for-profit sector 
 

Apologies:  

A number of apologies were received and noted. 

Confirmation of Minutes:  

The minutes of the 50th Annual General Meeting of the Harvard Club of Australia having been 
circulated to members at the Meeting, were taken as read.   
 
It was resolved that the minutes be confirmed as a true and correct record of the 50th Annual 
General Meeting. 

President’s Report: 
The full Presidents Report for 2012 was published in the 51st Annual Report and covered in detail: 

 Events 
 Harvard Club of Australia Philanthropy 
 Menzies Scholarship 2012  
 Roberta Sykes Scholarship  
 Australia-Harvard Fellowship 
 Nonprofit Fellowship 
 Sir James Wolfensohn Public Service Scholarship 

 Leadership Programs 
 Monday Club 
 Schools & Scholarship Committee 

 Crimson Fellows 
 New Members  

 

Annual Report 
The President advised that Council decided to continue producing an economical abridged version 
of the Annual Report.    

Approval of Annual Financial Statements: 
The President drew members’ attention to the Financial Statements for the year ended 31 
December 2012 as reviewed by KPMG.  

It was resolved that the Financial Statements for the Club for the year ended 31 December 

2012 and the report of the Councillors and Auditors be approved and adopted. 

Election of Auditors: 
On behalf of the Club, the President thanked the Auditor and his staff for the prompt and efficient 
carriage of the review for the 2012 year.  

It was resolved that that Quest Chartered Accountants will take over form KPMG and complete 

the Audit for HCA and HCA Philanthropy in 2013.  

Election of Executive Office Bearers: 

 
The Constitution provides that Executive Office Bearers retire at each Annual General Meeting and 
can only hold that same office for two years. The President noted that one qualifying nomination 
for each position had been received. The following were duly elected. 

 President:   Patrick Regan, EdM'06 
 Vice President:   Naomi Flutter MPP’98 

Honorary Secretary:  Lisa George MPP’06 
 Honorary Treasurer:  Justin Greiner MBA ’00 
 
 



 
Election of Councillors 

 

Under the Constitution, three Council positions fall vacant at each AGM, being those held by 

Councillors longest in office since last elected. If more than three are equal in term, then those to 
retire shall be determined by lot. 

The three so determined to retire are: Lisa George MPP’06, Tony Thirlwell OAM AMP’98 and Chris 
Smith MBA ’77. The following Councillors can continue in office: Ted Blamey MBA’70, Richard 
Broinowski MPA’78, Justin Greiner MBA ’00, Charles Graham MBA’01’. 

Nominations were received for: Lisa George MPP’06, Tony Thirlwell OAM AMP’98, Chris Smith 
MBA’77, Scoti Albrecht WP’04, Aaron Patrick MPP’04, Joanna Marsh AB’03, Leila Morsy EdD’11 

Chapter Councillors David Henderson MBA'89 [Qld] & Harley Hooper OPM’87 [SA] continue in office 
as does ex officio immediate past President Peter Hasko, PMD’93. Lucinda Glover MPA’12 & Jamie 
Snashall MPA’08 [ACT] & Elizabeth Carr MPA’04 {WA} volunteered to take up the position in each 
state.  

 
The meeting was declared closed at 7:05pm. 
 

 

 

 

 



HCA President’s Report 2013-2014 

It is my great pleasure to present to you my second report as President of the Harvard Club of 
Australia.  With the support of a committed Council and an engaged membership, your Club has 
excelled in delivering on its goals of: 

 

An outstanding new Website  

An enhanced suite of scholarships to attend Harvard 

Better engaging with our chapters outside of NSW 

Involving more recent graduates of HCA 

Providing members with the opportunity to regularly meet and socialise with fellow club members 

Promoting Harvard University in Australia and assist Australians wishing to study there. 

 

Events 

We have had a very busy year on the social front. I would especially like to pay tribute to: 
 
Naomi Flutter for hosting the Christmas drinks at her beautiful home in Surry Hills.  

Richard Broinowski for hosting the Monday Club lunches with such pizazz. Richard is stepping 
down this year and we will miss him 
Ted Blamey for yet another sell out Nonprofit Awards Luncheon. This year's speakers featured 
Lucy Turnbull, Her Excellency Marie Bashir and Michael Traill. This is surely the pre-eminent non-
profits scholarship in Australia 
Juliet Anderson for her continued support and kind nature. 
Melinda Muth for being so helpful and kind when running the Leadership Program this year in 

conjunction with an ailing Clive Gard.  
 
The Harvard Club of Australia Philanthropy   

HCA Philanthropy Pty Limited is a wholly owned subsidiary of the Club which acts as the umbrella 

organization for our various scholarships and fellowships and our Leadership programs. HCA 

Philanthropy operates the Annual Leadership Program and Nonprofit Workshop. It uses the funds 

generated from these programs, as well as funds donated by members, to support the Australia-

Harvard Fellowship, the Roberta Sykes Harvard Club Scholarship, the Wolfensohn Fellowship, the 

Menzies Scholarship and other exchanges between the University and Australia. Together with 

Perpetual Trustees Limited it is joint corporate trustee of the Harvard Club of Australia Foundation. 

The Annual Report of HCA Philanthropy Pty Limited is enclosed with this report. 

Menzies Scholarship 2012     

 
75 Menzies Scholarships have now been awarded over 47 years.  Three past Scholars served on 

the selection panel this year:  Kim Rubenstein, Menzies’91 LLM’93 and currently Director of the 
Centre for International and Public Law at ANU, chaired the panel aided by Glen Withers, 
Menzies’70 PhD’75 also of ANU, and Ms Alexandra West, Menzies’02 MPA’04 representing the 
Sydney Club.  Other Harvard Club representatives this year were Ms Lucinda Glover, MC/MPA’12 
of Canberra and Mr Jeffrey Bentley-Johnson, MBA’70 also of Sydney.  Jeffrey was serving his 
third and final year on the panel, for which we thank him.   
 

 

From over 70 applications, three exceptional scholars have been awarded R.G. Menzies 
Scholarships to Harvard for 2014: 
 
Amy Chandran is to study for a MPP focusing on social and urban policy at the Kennedy School of 
Government.  

Simon Malian heads to the Graduate School of Arts and Sciences for a MSc in Computational 
Science with particular interest in social enterprise initiatives, a first for a Menzies Scholar. 
 
Angela Winkle will make good use of this year’s additional Menzies Scholarship funded by the HBS 

Class of ’70 by adding an MBA to her background in architecture and climate change studies. 

 



Roberta Sykes Harvard Club Scholarship     

The Roberta Sykes Harvard Club Scholarship is for talented Indigenous Australians who have 
potential to become leaders in both their field of study and in their communities. The Scholarship 

was formed in honour of Roberta Sykes (1943-2010), an Australian poet and author, and activist 
in Indigenous affairs, who graduated from Harvard with a PhD in 1984.  As a result of her own 
experiences in struggling to obtain adequate funding to complete her studies at Harvard, it 
became part of her life’s work to encourage and support Indigenous Australians to realise their 
dreams for further education.  
 

The following scholars were supported in the 2013-14 year: 
 

 Kathleen Jackson, PhD program in African American Studies, Department of History, 
Harvard University 

 Kevin Smith, “Strategic Perspectives in Non-profit Management”, Harvard Business School 
in July 2013 

 

Kathleen Jackson is a graduate of the University of Newcastle in 2011 with a Bachelor of Arts with 
Distinction and a Bachelor of Laws and a recipient of the Sarah Wheeler Prize for History.  Kathleen 

describes her time at Harvard as ‘an unending learning experience’: 
 
“All my courses this semester were incredibly useful towards either my oral examination 
preparation, or for developing my thesis research.  Similarly, I have had an opportunity to develop 
skills outside of my own discipline, particularly anthropology, literary studies, and cultural studies. 

I think I have improved my academic skills in relation to thinking outside the box, and working to 
a deadline.  My thesis continues to focus on racial passing in the African American experience in 
contrast to the Indigenous Australian experience. I have developed the Australia aspect a bit more 
this semester through oral, family histories and the early stages of a literature review.” 
 
Kevin Smith (CEO of Queensland South Native Title Services) reflected on the value of his short 

non-profit management course at Harvard Business School to his work, particularly the 
opportunity to learn from a diverse group of organizations from around the world:   
 
“Regardless of the type of work undertaken whether it be coordination, service delivery or 
advocacy in the many diverse fields that make up the NFP sector, there were remarkably similar 
challenges common to all actors nuanced only by location, time or scale.  Some of the important 

insights I took away included the need to be vigilant to maintain alignment between the 

organisation’s value proposition, capacity and support base.  The course also gave some practical 
insights into the rather murky area of impact assessment; a challenge from all NFPs who grapple 
with measuring whether their interventions have indeed achieved the broader societal goals and 
objectives enunciated in mission and vision statements.” 
 
The scholarship is co-funded with the Roberta Sykes Indigenous Education Foundation and forms 
part of the Club’s philanthropic program to give outstanding Australians an opportunity to 

undertake postgraduate studies at Harvard. 

 
 Australia-Harvard Fellowship 

The Australia Harvard Fellowships saw another busy year of Scientific Exchange 

A special thank you to John Turner AMP’86, who has been the driving force behind the Fellowship 
for the past eight years. 
 
John is stepping down this year and we thank him for his service over many years with the club 

 
HCA Education Scholarship         

This year we helped send six outstanding Public School Principals to study at the Harvard Graduate 
School of Education. We broadened our geographic spread of applicants this year to include the 
rest of Australia and indeed Principals applied from Central Australia, Tasmania and WA.   
 

School Principals play such an important role in our community and receive so little recognition.  
 
The feedback from this years winners was about an outstanding course that broadened their mind 
and helped make many friends in the teaching profession from all over the world. This Scholarship 
is co-chaired by the Public Education Foundation and we thank them for their support and the good 
work they do in our Public Schools.  
 



Hopefully this scholarship will continue to grow in prominence in the years ahead 
 

Non-Profit Fellowship        

Thanks to the continuing generosity of Bill, Lea and the Ferris family and to the leadership of Ted 
Blamey, the Club celebrated the 14th Year of our Nonprofit Fellowship Program. 
 
The 2014 Fellows are Professor David Mackey, Managing Director, Lions Eye Institute in Perth 
(nominated by last year’s Fellow, Brett Robertson) and Ms. Maree Sidey, General Manager, Good 
Sports in Melbourne (nominated by Michael Doery). Both fellows attended Strategic Perspectives in 

Non-profit Management (SPNM), the annual strategy course for senior non-profit executives held 
at HBS in July. 
 
The 2014 Fellowships were presented before a enthusiastic crowd by the Hon. Dame Marie Bashir, 
AD CVO, Governor of NSW at the annual Nonprofit Luncheon on Friday, 13 June at the Union, 
Universities & Schools Club. After lunch another excellent Nonprofit Leadership Address was given, 
this year by Lucy Turnbull, AO. 

 
Ted Blamey has led the program since its conception in 2001. As Chairman he was joined in the 

2014 selection process by club members Tony Massaro, Lisa George, Amanda Goodman and Ben 
Sebel. Juliet Anderson again served valuably as the program’s administrator. 
 

Sir James Wolfensohn Public Service Scholarship   ___________________ 

Now in its third year, the Sir James Wolfensohn Public Service Scholarship will this year send three 

of Australian’s most promising public servants to the Harvard Kennedy School, on scholarship to 
undertake an executive education program at the Kennedy School of Government.  
 
The 2014 recipients of the Wolfensohn Scholarship are Benjamin Rimmer, Associate Secretary of 
the Department of Human Services, Steven Kennedy, the Deputy Secretary of the Department of 
the Environment, and Susan Middleditch, the Chief Executive of the Queensland Health Services 

Support Agency. 
 
With the support of the former chairman of the World Bank, Jim Wolfensohn, the Harvard Club of 
Australia established the Wolfensohn Scholarship in 2012 to promote the development and 
delivery of good public policy.  

 
The three recipients were chosen from a wide field of candidates, all nominated by a 

Commonwealth, state or territory department or agency head. A shortlist of candidates was 
interviewed by a panel of Harvard University alumni comprising Luke Woodward (Partner, Gilbert 
+ Tobin), Nicholas Whitlam (Port Authority of NSW), Peter Thompson (The Centre for Leadership) 
and David Fite (private investor).  

 

From this year, the Sir James Wolfensohn Public Service Scholarship has been managed by HCA 
members Luke Woodward and Aaron Patrick. 
  

Leadership Programs      

The 2014 Leadership Program, titled “Competitive & Political Advantage: Formulating and 

Implementing Strategic Change” was held on 3 - 8 August, for the first time at Aitken Hill 
Conference Centre, Victoria.  This year’s program was conducted by HBS Professors David Yoffie 
and Professor Oberholzer-Gee from Harvard Business School 
 
After a one-year break in 2013, HCA developed a new approach for the highly successful Non 
Profit Leaders' Workshops offered from 2007 to 2012. The 2014 program was taught entirely by a 
Professor from the Harvard Business School and limited to 50 participants. 

The Nonprofit Leaders Workshop “Effective Strategies for Non Profit Organisations” was held from 
Thursday 31 July to Saturday 2 August 2014 and presented by Professor Felix Oberholzer-Gee, 
Harvard Business School at the Sydney Conference Training Centre, Ingleside Road, Narrabeen, 
NSW.  

http://www.aitkenhill.com.au/
http://www.aitkenhill.com.au/
http://www.sydneyconference.com.au/
http://www.sydneyconference.com.au/


   
Monday Club        

Guest speakers in 2014 have reinforced the high standard set at the Monday Club in previous 

years. In February, we benefited from the presence of Professor George Williams, a public 
commentator from the University of NSW who talked about the current political situation in 
Australia; in March by General Steve Gower, AO, former Director of the Australian War Memorial in 
Canberra, who gave his impressions of the forthcoming 100th anniversary of the Gallipoli landing; 
and in April by Mary Jerram, who related her experiences as a recently-retired NSW State Coroner.  
 

Luncheons were temporarily suspended in May, June and July while financial adjustments were 
made to allow a small sinking fund to be established to provide a travel budget for future 
interstate speakers. To help identify suitable future speakers Richard was also joined by three 
Harvard alumnae - Dr Kirthana Sharma, Karen Freyer and Tempe McGowan. 
 
At the resumed August luncheon, our guest speaker was Jillian Skinner, NSW Minister of Health, 
who talked among other things about the enormous challenges she faced in financing future public 

health demands from an aging population in NSW. In October, November and December 
respectively, our speakers will be Professor Paul McGillick, a prominent NSW architect, Emeritus 

Professor Gillian Triggs the President of the Australian Human Rights Commission, and  Professor 
John Kaldor AM. the well-known collector, patron and supporter of contemporary art in Australia  
 
A number of prominent Australians have expressed their interest in addressing us in the New Year. 

 
Schools and Scholarships Committee      

Sarah Strasser led a dedicated team of members who interviewed a number of high school 
students as part of their application process to Harvard College. College graduates who would like 
to join the interviewing team should contact Sarah or the President. 

 
Crimson Fellows        

17 new Crimson Fellows, having been members for 25 years continuously, joined our roll of 
honour in 2013. William Paget (AMP88); Bonita Boezeman (PMD87); Andrew Denver (MBA76); 
Merilyn Alt (MPA87); Peter Thompson (MPA87); Robert Gaussen (TUP88); Peter Hamburger 

(MPA88);  Rodney Marks (MPA88); Michael Cassidy (MPA88); Tony Ryan (MPH67); Gunter Prass 

(AMP79); Chris Harris (PMD84); Walter Stamm (AMP76); John Magee (AMP84); David Scrimgeour 
(MPH88); Jane Wilson (MBA87); John Tucker (MBA73).  

New Members        

A total of 48 new members joined the Club in 2013.  
 

 
HCA Council        

The Harvard Club of Australia would not be possible without the hard work and dedication of a 
wide range of members.  In particular, I would like to recognise the contribution of the Councillors 
and its Executive, all of whom are volunteers and give of their time most graciously.    

 
I would like to extend a special thank you to: 

 
Naomi Flutter who has proven to be a brilliant and innovative Vice President. The Club is lucky to 
have her and she will make a fine President. 

 
Lisa George for being so dedicated and attending so many events. She too will make a fine 
president with Naomi.  
 

Charlie Graham, Joanna Marsh Justin Greiner for our regular breakfasts and new ideas. 
Next year’s executive is a young and exciting team There is plenty of good times ahead. 
 
Melinda Muth and her husband Ian for all the dedication they brought to the Annual Leadership 
Program – held this year in Victoria. Melinda was HCA's main conduit to Clive Gard as he fell ill and 
a wonderful companion to him in his final months 
 

Scoti Albrecht for attending so many events and reviving the Club newsletter, which has proven 
enormously popular. 
 



Juliet Anderson for her kindness and patience dealing with so many club issues as administrator 
 

As always, the Executive and Council welcomes the contributions and involvement from all 
members as we are looking for new ideas and interesting activities.  

 

 

Patrick Regan 
PRESIDENT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Harvard Club of Australia Inc.    

BALANCE SHEET--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

as at 31 December 2013 

         2013  2012

Assets            $     $ 

Cash and equivalents      98,590  89,624 

Trade and other receivables           303        303 

Total current assets      98,893  89,927 

Investment in subsidiary                1            1 

 Total non current assets                1            1 

Total assets       98,894  89,928 

 Liabilities 

 Trade and other payables        2,000    5,950 

 Amounts due to Harvard Club of Australia Foundation  13,804  13,030 

 Total current liabilities      15,804  18,980 

 Total liabilities       15,804  18,980 

Net assets        83,090  70,948 

Accumulated funds 

Balance brought forward      70,948  74,254 

Net surplus/profit for the year     12,142  (3,306) 

Total accumulated funds      83,090  70,948 

 

HARVARD CLUB OF AUSTRALIA INCORPORATED  

 

Significant Accounting Policies 

Harvard Club of Australia Incorporated is not a reporting entity because the Principal Committee 

Members are of the opinion that there are unlikely to exist users who are able to command the 

preparation of financial reports tailored to satisfy all of their information needs. Therefore this financial 

report is a “Special Purpose Financial Report” that has been prepared solely to satisfy the financial 

reporting requirements of the Committee, its members and Associations Incorporation Act NSW 2009. 

The financial report has been prepared on a cash basis: 

 Provisions for invoices not received but applicable for the current year 

The financial report is also based on historic costs and does not take into account changing money values 

or, except where specifically stated, current valuations of non-current assets.





Harvard Club of Australia Inc.     

INCOME STATEMENT-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

For the year ended 31 December 2013 

         2013     2012 

          

            $        $ 

Revenue         

Events Income        35,402    49,659 

Subscriptions        37,275    36,150 

Subscription Arrears          4,425       3,525 

Joining fees           1,550       1,750 

Services rendered to Harvard Club of Victoria       6,120       8,160 

Total Revenue        84,772    99,244 

 

Expenses 

Administration Anderson Knight      28,018    33,649 

Cost of Events        33,380    52,636 

 Insurance          2,730      2,500 

Bank charges and merchant fees          1,915      2,012 

Printing and stationery         6,587    10,370 

Negotiation Workshop costs               0      1,383 

Total Expenses incurred in earning income     72,630  102,550 

 

Surplus/profit before financing income     12,142   (3,306) 

 

Interest income          2,169     2,759 

Less donation provided for to the Harvard Club of Australia Foundation   2,169     2,759 

Net finance Income                0                    0 

 

Net Surplus/profit        12,142   (3,306) 



 

 

 

 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS’ DECLARATION  

 

 
In the opinion of the Committee members of the Harvard Club of Australia Inc. (“the Association”): 
 

a) The Association is not a reporting entity 
 

a) The financial statements are drawn up in accordance with the Applicable Australian Accounting 
Standards and other mandatory reporting requirements, so as to represent fairly the financial 
position of the Entity as at 31 December 2013, and its performance as represented by the results of 

its operations and its cash flows for the financial year on that date; and 
 

b) There are reasonable grounds to believe that the Association will be able to pay its debts as and   
when they become due and payable. 
 

Signed on behalf of the Management Committee: 

 

 

 
Patrick Regan,  

President,  

Harvard Club of Australia  

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AUSTRALIA-HARVARD FELLOWS 2013 

 

 

Professor Paul S Foster, BSc PhD DSc. Laureate Professor and Director, Priority Research Centre for Asthma and 

Respiratory Disease, School of Biomedical Sciences and Pharmacy, Faculty of Health, University of Newcastle 

 

Associate Professor Diane Fatkin, MB BS, MD FRACP. Laboratory head, Sister Bernice Research Program in 

Inherited Heart Disease, Molecular Cardiology Division, Victor Chang Cardiac Research Institute 

 
Joao Seco, PhD, Assistant Professor of Radiation Oncology, Harvard Medical School 

 

Rima E. Rudd, ScD, MSPH, Senior Lecturer, Department of Society, Human Development & Health, Harvard School 

of Public Health 

 

Professor Vicki Rosen, PhD, Professor of Developmental Biology, Harvard School of Dental Medicine 

 

Soroosh Radfar, PhD, Research Fellow, Dana Farber Cancer Institute, Dept of Cancer Immunology and AIDS, and Dept 

of Pathology, Harvard Medical School 

 

Christopher P. Landrigan, MD, MPH, Research Director, Children's Hospital, Boston, Inpatient Pediatrics Service. 

Dir, Sleep & Patient Safety Program, Brigham and Women's Hospital. Assoc Prof of Medicine and Pediatrics, Harvard 

Medical School, Children's Hospital Boston 

 
Ron Kikinis, MD, Robert Greenes Distinguished Director of Biomedical Informatics Professor of Radiology, Harvard 

Medical School. Founding Director, Surgical Planning Laboratory. http://www.spl.harvard.edu/~kikinis 

 

Laura K Barger, PhD, MMSc (Harvard), Instructor in Medicine, Div of Sleep Medicine, HMS, and Assoc Physiologist, 

Division of Sleep Medicine at Brigham & Women’s Hospital. 

Professor Paul Allen, MD, PhD Professor of Anaesthesia, Harvard Medical School 



 

NONPROFIT FELLOWS SINCE 2001 
 

2014 Prof David Mackay, Managing Director, Lions Eye Institute 
Maree Sidey, General Manager, Australian Drug Foundation 
 

2013 Mark Newton, Chief Executive Officer, St John Ambulance Australia (NSW) 

William Brett Robertson, General Manager, Ear Science Institute Australia 

Julie Heraghty, Chief Executive Officer, Macular Disease Foundation Australia 
 

2012 Dr Neil Carrington, Chief Executive Officer, ACT for Kids 

Anita Kumar, Chief Executive Officer, The Infants’ Home 
 

2011 Rory Jeffes, Managing Director, Sydney Symphony  

Catriona Barry, Chief Executive Officer, Special Olympics Australia 

Ian Trust, Chairman & Executive Director, Wunan 
 

2010 Katrina Frost, Chief Executive Officer, YWCA NSW  

Adrian Collette, Chief Executive Officer, Opera Australia 

Gregory Smith, Chief Executive Officer, Asthma Foundation New South Wales   

 

2009 Dr Judith Slocombe, CEO, The Alannah and Madeline Foundation  

Michael Wilson, Chief Executive Officer, Juvenile Diabetes Research Foundation  

Dr Andrew Young, Chief Executive Officer, CanTeen Australia 
 

2008 
 
 

Cleveland Fagan, Chief Executive, Apunipima Cape York Health Council   

Prof Peter Schofield, Executive Director & CEO, Prince of Wales Medical Research Institute 
 

2007 Gerard Neesham, Chief Executive Officer, Clontarf Foundation   

David Beaver, Chief Executive Officer, Centacare 
 

2006 Darren Black, Chief Executive Officer , Outward Bound  

Jerril Rechter, Executive Director, Footscray Community Arts Centre 
 

2005 Stevie Clayton, Managing Director,  ACON  

Lewis Kaplan, Chief Executive Officer, Red Cross 
  

2004 Atticus R Fleming, Chief Executive Officer, Australian Wildlife Conservancy 

Sandra  de Wolf, Chief Executive Officer , Berry Street Victoria  

Mary Jo Capps, General Manager, Musica Viva Australia 
 

2003 Clyde S Thomson, Executive Director, Royal Flying Doctor  

Christopher J Rehn, Chief Executive Officer,  Sydney Cochlear 
  

2002 Rachel L Healy, Company B Ltd  

Jillianne Weekes, Starlight Children’s Foundation Australia  

Christine Rowell, Director (Formerly) CanTeen 
 

2001 Jane L Schwager, Nonprofit Australia  

James A Pitts, Odyssey House McGrath Foundation 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

MENZIES SCHOLARS & AWARDS 
Year Name(s) School Degree 

2013/14  Amy Chandran 
Simon Malian 
Angela Winkle 

Government 
Science 
Business 

MPP 
MSc 
MBA 

2012/13  Tristan Webster 
Christopher Tran 
David Boyd 

Business 
Law 
Education 

MBA 
LLM 
MED 

2011/12  Julia Smith  
Luke Raffin 
Angela Lopes  

Education  
JFK  
HBS 

MED         
MPA     
MBA 

2010/11 Gregory Keane  
Lakshmi Vootakuru  

Public Health 
Public Health 

MPH 
MPH 

2009/10 Dr Stephanie Ward 
Ricky Campbell-Allen 

Public Health 
Education 

MPH 
MEdu 

2008/09 Clare Barnett 
Maja Cassidy 

Public Health 
Eng & Appl Sc 

MPH 
APD 

2007/08 Rosie Dawkins  
David Clarke * 
Adam Palmer * 

Public Health 
JFK 
GSAS 

MPH 
MPA 
PhD 

2006/07 Tracy Slatyer GSAS PhD 

 Joanna Davidson Law LLM 

 Scott Griffin HBS MBA 

2005/06 Katie Maree Connolly Government MPP 

2004/05 Michael Murphy Business MBA 

2003/04 Belinda Baker Law LLM 

 Dan Siskind Public Health MPH 

2002/03 Alexandra West Government MPA 

2001/02 Nicholas Vines GSAS PhD 

2000/01 Quang Nguyen Business MBA 

1999/00 Jonathan Liew Gov Business MPA MBA 

1998/99 Jonathon Redwood Law LLM 

1997/98 Monica Nolan Public Health MPH 

 Sarah Vickers-Willis Business MBA 

 Justin Wolfers GSAS PhD 

1996/97 Sophie Gee GSAS PhD 

 Errol Katz Government PhD 

 Luan Low Law PhD 

 Peter Thomas Business MBA 

1995/96 Fleur Johns Law LLM 

1994/95 Anna Donald Government MPA 

 Alister Iles Law LLM 

1993/94 Esther Charlesworth Design MAR 

 Fiona Percy Public Health MPH 

1992/93 Heather Luntz Law LLM 

 Felicity Scott Design MAR 

 Noel Blomeley Education MEd 

1991/92 Kim Rubenstein Law LLM 

 Richard Bergin Business MBA 

1990/91 Anne Pender Education MEd 

 Michael Hiscox Government PhD 

1989/90 Mark Kestin Public Health MPH 

 Graham Eliott GSAS PhD 

1988/89 Kimberley Elkins Education PhD 

1987/88 David Srimgeour Public Health MPH 

 Simon Grant GSAS PhD 

1986/87 Merilyn Alt Government MPA 

1985/86 Patrick Carroll Public Health MPH 

1984/85 Julian McCarthy Business MBA 

1983/84 Andrew Byrnes Law LLM 

1982/83 Hilary Charlesworth Law LLM 

 John Carlin GSAS PhD 

 Adrian Jones GSAS PhD 

1981/82 Ian Davidson Law LLM 

1980/81 Helen Nugent Business MBA 

1979/80 Henry Rigney Law LLM 

1978/79 Peter Frost Education EdD 

1977/78 Peter Parsons Law LLM 

1976/77 George Kuczera GSAS PhD 

 P G Marshall Business MBA 

1975/76 Graham McDonald Design MAR 

1974/75 Christopher Bain Public Health MPH 

1972/73 Christopher Beale Business MBA 

1971/72 Terrey Arcus Business MBA 

1970/71 Glenn Withers GSAS PhD 

1969/70 Anatolij Cork Law LLM 

1968/69 Lionel Glendenning Design MAR 

 

HONOUR ROLL OF PRESIDENTS 
  

1. 1961-1964 Professor Julius Stone, SJD’32 

2. 1965 Mr William A Lockley, AMP’63 

5. 1966-1967 Mr James D Wolfensohn, MBA’59 

6. 1968-1969 Mr Brooks C Wilson, MBA’59 

8. 1970-1971 Mr H. Anthony York, MBA’64 

10. 1972-1973 Mr Harry Seidler, MAR’46 

12. 1974-1976 Mr Theodore Simos, LLM’59 

14. 1977-1978 Mr David S Clarke, MBA’66 

17. 1979-1980 Mr Ezekiel Solomon, LLM’60 

19. 1981-1982 Mr John Armstrong, MBA’59 

21. 1983-1984 Mr John K Doherty, PMD’72 

23. 1985-1986 Mr John C Conde, MBA’74 

25. 1987-1988 Ms Patricia Angly [D], AB’69 

27. 1989 Mr Rodney Lester, MBA’79 

29. 1990-1991 Mr Richard Kaan, AM’65 

30. 1992-1993 Mr Graham Bradley, LLM’73 

32. 1994-1995  Mr Michael Quinn, MBA’76 

34. 1996-1997  Mr Christopher Smith, MBA’77 

36. 1998-1999  Mr David Pumphrey, MBA’70 

38. 2000-2001 Mr Philip Stern, MBA’82 

200  2002-2003 Dr Melinda Muth, MBA’81 

42. 2004-2005 Mr Ross Love, MPA’88 

 2006-2007 Mr Sam Weiss, AB'76 

        2008-2009 Ms Joanna White MBA’98 

2 2010-2011 Mr Peter Hasko PMD’93 

20      2012-2014 Mr Patrick Regan EdM’06 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


